Report of meeting between HCC Children’s Services Strategic Planning and Hordle Parish Council
4 July 2018

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the implication of the proposed new building on the schools in the Parish including places, parking and transport.
The strategic planners explained that they look at the number of school places across a strategic area which includes Ashley, Tiptoe, Hordle and New Milton. They also work on a formula for new housing which leads to a predicted number of additional children from eligible housing.(100 new eligible houses generates 30 primary and 20 secondary school pupils). Developers can be asked to provide funding for infrastructure but need 750 to 1000 new houses to generate sufficient numbers and income for a new school
Hordle School is currently full on a 1.5 point entry (45 / children per year). However they are not full with local children but currently take from out of catchment. The planners believe there would be enough capacity within the school to meet the demand from local children. Any expansion in the area is likely to be at Ashley Infant and Junior which has space. In their view it would be unaffordable to move the school in Hordle.
The planners agreed to liaise with the school transport team as they have responsibility to ensure there are safe access routes to schools. They gave the example of an expansion in another area of Hampshire where a travel plan had been generated to ensure safe access routes to the existing school as part of the planning process. 
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